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	Subject:
	Board Workshop Regarding Bicycle, Pedestrian and Blueways Facilities Master Plan and Proposed Plan Recommendations


Statement of Issue:
This workshop is to discuss the work that has been done on the Bicycle, Pedestrian and Blueways Facilities Master Plan and the proposed recommendations coming from the Master Plan.
Background:
In 2009, Wakulla County submitted to the Capital Region Transportation Planning Agency (CRTPA) an application to fund a Wakulla County Bicycle and Pedestrian Facilities Master Plan under the Transportation Enhancement Program.  The application was found to be in compliance with Program requirements by CRTPA and forwarded to the FDOT for funding consideration.  FDOT agreed to fund the project application for $120,000 and included the project in the FDOT Work Program for FY 2011-2012.  CRTPA staff was able to identify a means to advance funding of the project to start in FY2010-2011.
On June 21, 2011 the Board awarded RFP #2011-15 for the Bicycle and Pedestrian Facilities Master Plan to Kimley-Horn and Associates, Inc.   
Analysis:
The Master Plan builds on existing transportation facilities and identifies and proposes projects to develop a viable transportation network for bicyclists and pedestrians in Wakulla County.  The network also addresses connectivity to Wakulla County schools and identifies potential projects that would be appropriate for Safe Routes to Schools Program funding.  In addition to routes that provide safe access to schools, safe pathways and trails to connect with parks and recreational facilities are identified in the Master Plan.  An assessment of blueways facilities was also included in addition to bicycle and pedestrian facilities, as blueways were identified as viable recreational and ecotourism opportunities.  
Kimley-Horn and Associates, Inc.  has diligently worked on the Master Plan, involved public participation and produced draft recommendations on bicycle, pedestrian and blueways facilities.  The workshop will provide an opportunity for the draft recommendations to be presented to the Board and public and to gain input on these suggestions.
In addition, it should also be noted that the Board does not take action during Workshops; however staff requests the Board provide direction and if any consensus is reached on how to proceed prior to this workshop concluding.  The direction provided to staff will be included into the record of the minutes and will eliminate staff bringing back an agenda item to ratify.

